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29 August 2018

Congratulations and well done to all our players, coaches, teachers and parents on a rewarding
netball season for 2018, '

in 2018, 5t. Nicholas registered nine (9) teams in the TNA Winter Comp. This resulted in a total of 95
registered players, which is an increase on last year's total of 93. With three (3) classes moving from
Kindergarten to Year 1 in 2019, then in 2022 when St Nicholas will be at capacity with a full three
stream classes, we can anticipate many more players in our club.

This year the 9 were made up of:

s  No kinder skills this year

®  Year 1/2 Zoggs coached by Melanie Connor (NSG C currently 3rd)

e  Year 1/2 Havaianas coached by Catrina O'Mullane and Amanda Sheridan (NSG C currently 2nd)

e  Year 3 Rip Curls coached by Amber Fitzgibbon & Leanne Holzigal (NSG A ladder- currently 2nd)

e  Year 4 Billabongs coached by Jodie Archer (10yrs B currently 2nd on the ladder)

*  Year 4 Hang Tens coached by Patrice McMullen (10yrs A currently 2nd on ladder)

e Year 5 Quicksilvers coached by Amber Fitzgibbon & Amanda Sheridan (Graded 11/12C currently
2nd on the ladder)

®  Year 5 Speedos coached by Tania Thompson {(Graded 11/12C currently 6th on the ladder)

e  Year 6 Roxys coached by Naomi McGregor Graded (11/12B currently 1st on the ladder)

e  Year 6 Wipeouts coached by Lisa Sears (Graded 11/12A despite two letters going to the grading
committee. Currently 4th on the ladder.)

For the first time in a Jong while we have had a Women's 5t. Nicholas team in the Open C Division on
Saturday - The Flames.

Again this year, all players in year 4, 5 and 6 were required to either buy or rent a St Nicholas Netball
uniform. It was great to see the girls wear these uniforms with pride and joy.

To those parents and others associated with the club that give up countless hours to coach we say a
big thank you. You provide our girls with the fundamentals of playing good netball. You teach them
to play as a team and above all you build confidence.

Well done to the players and coaches who represented the school at various carnivals throughout
the year, | hope it was an enjoyable and rewarding experience.

I would like to pay special thanks to the teachers involved with St Nichofas netball especially Emma
Elliott and Hannah Matheson for all your time, support and encouragement throughout the netball
season. We all appreciate your help and support of our children.

Finally, thank you everyone involved in St Nicholas netball far your support throughout this 2018
Winter Season. In particular | would like to say thank you to all the Committee for all your effort,
time and hard work throughout the season.

( look forward to seeing you all again in 2019!

Amber Fitzgibbon



